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Longwall South 1A mining update 

Tahmoor Coking Coal commenced mining of Longwall 

South 1A (LW S1A) on Tuesday 18 October 2022 and has 

since progressed 1513.5m as of 11 May 2023 (refer to 

Figure 1).  

Mining is progressing in a north-westerly direction at a 

rate of approximately 52m per week and LW S1A is due for 

completion in early June 2023 (subject to operations).  

LW S1A is currently mining beneath the Tahmoor Coking 

Coal stock piles. The predicted maximum total vertical 

subsidence for LW S1A is 800mm. Subsidence levels are 

tracking below predictions with 771mm observed to date. 

The commencement of LW S2A is scheduled for early July 

2023. 

Pre-Mining Inspections for Longwall South 4A 

Pre-Mining Inspections (PMIs) and survey marker 

installations for properties located above Longwall S4A are 

underway. If you haven’t yet registered for a PMI or survey 

marker installation, please contact us as soon as possible. 

PMIs assist with a smooth claim assessment process 

should you need to lodge a claim for damage. Survey 

markers measure subsidence occurring at individual 

properties and help quantify movements if impacts occur. 

Please phone Tahmoor Coking Coal on 02 4640 0025 or 

email tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com to register. 

  

Community BBQ Trailer for use 

 

Do you have an upcoming event and need a mobile BBQ? 

Tahmoor Coking Coal has a community BBQ trailer 

available for anyone in the local community to use. 

The BBQ trailer is kindly managed by Bargo Mens Shed 

and recently had 4 brand new built-in BBQs installed.  

If you wish to book the BBQ trailer for any upcoming 

sports carnivals, fundraisers, school fetes, etc please 

contact Bargo Mens Shed on 0402 078 106 or email 

daveclayton1964@outlook.com.  

 

 

 

 

Contact Information 
Tahmoor Coal Pty Ltd 
Tahmoor Coal Reception: (02) 4640 0100 
General information: (24hrs) hotline: 1800 154 415        
Email: tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com              
Web: www.tahmoorcolliery.com.au          

 
Subsidence Advisory NSW 
24 Hour Emergency Hotline: 1800 248 083   
Office phone: (02) 4677 6500 
Email: subsidenceadvisory@customerservice.nsw.gov.au 
Web: www.nsw.gov.au/subsidence-advisory 
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Tahmoor Coking Coal – Current Mine Plan 
Figure 1 highlights the location of Longwall S1A in yellow. 

• The blue line (predicted 20mm Subsidence Area) indicates the area predicted to be impacted by subsidence 

from LW S1A and S2A mining. 

• The grey shading depicts the mined area of Longwall S1A in Tahmoor South. 

 
 

Figure 1 – Longwall South 1A active subsidence zone 

 

 

 

 

 
 
   

  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 LW start position 

 

Longwall Start Finish 

LWS1A October 2022 June 2023 

LWS2A July 2023 January 2024 

LWS3A March 2024 September 2024 

LWS4A October 2024 May 2025 

LWS5A June 2025 January 2026 

LWS6A February 2026 September 2026 

 Start and end dates of longwalls are subject to change. 


